Single-Payer Healthcare Finance Reform

A single-payer approach means public financing for a healthcare system that has private and public providers. Single payer does not mean government control of healthcare. An example of a single-payer system in the U.S. is Medicare, a system that has served U.S. seniors and disabled very well. If we were to adopt a ‘Medicare-for-All’ or single-payer system, it would have the following desirable features:

· Everyone would have access to healthcare; nobody would be left out.


· The care would be truly comprehensive with an emphasis on prevention. Besides the standard items usually covered, some of the additional types of care available to people would include long-term care, mental health care, basic vision care, prescription drugs, dental care, hearing care and chiropractic care.


· People would no longer have to worry about being forced into bankruptcy by the cost of medical care.


· There would be real freedom of choice of provider; you would no longer be forced to choose from the limited list of providers associated with many health insurance health plans.


· There would not be any denial of care due to pre-existing conditions.


· People would be able to change jobs without any fear of losing healthcare insurance since health care would not be tied to employment. 


· The patient and his provider make the decisions about the patient’s healthcare without interference from health insurance bureaucrats.


· There would be no complex insurance forms for the patient or healthcare providers to fill out. The patient presents his card for healthcare and receives the care.


· Last but not least, single payer would save money over the current approach. According to a 2005 study conducted by Prof. Kenneth Thorpe of Emory Univ. for the National Coalition on Health Care, a universal publicly financed program would save $1.1 trillion over the first decade of implementation http://www.pnhp.org/news/2005/august/thorpes_nchc_report.php. In addition, previous GAO and CBO studies done during the early-to-mid 1990s had similar findings. 

